
 
 
 

This email is in response to your e-mailed request under the Freedom of Information Act 
("FOIA"), 5 ILSC 140/I et seq., dated March 3, 2025. You have requested that Pleasantdale 
School District 107 produce the following public records: 

 
Requested by: Fred Whiting 
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To: 
Freedom of Information Officer 
Pleasantdale School District 107 
 
In a recent communication from D107 to the community, there is the statement as follows - 
 
"We have spoken with the West40 Intermediate Service Center (ISC) and the DuPage 
Regional Office of Education, and the new school would fall under the jurisdiction of 
West40 ISC." 
 
This FOIA is requesting copies of all communications between West 40 ISC and any/all 
representatives of D107 (including Administrators, BOE members, and Superintendent) 
containing the subject of preschool, kindergarten, and also any topic including the 
purchase or rental of an additional school facility. This request is for the time period from 
January 1, 2023 to March 3, 2025. 
 
Please also provide the same as above, but for the Dupage Regional Office of Education 
instead of West 40. 
 
Communications are meant to include emails, hard copy documents, text messages, and 
any other forms used to capture all dialogue between parties mentioned. 
 
Response to this FOIA is being requested in electronic form. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Fred Whiting 
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Response: Please see the requested information at the following link after running the 
following query: Type:(Gmail) Mode:(All data) Sent between 2023-01-01 and 2025-03-03 
Time zone:(America/Chicago) Terms:((to:@west40.org OR from:@west40.org) OR 
(to:@dupageroe.org OR from:@dupageroe.org) AND ("preschool" OR "kindergarten" OR 
"purchase" OR "rental" OR "additional school facility")) 
Accounts:(dpalzet@d107.org, jban@d107.org, gsonntag@d107.org, spoplawski@d107.org
, jarundel@d107.org, jmukite@d107.org, ktomei@d107.org, mraleigh@d107.org, board.w
alters@d107.org, board.brockob@d107.org, board.zona@d107.org, board.nash@d107.org, 
board.lenzen@d107.org, board.mason@d107.org, board.marchione@d107.org) 
 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1RgE0hXpsf3zL8vjCJb5kGZ4hozoqY5fE?usp=shar
ing 
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As the FOIA Officer of the District, Mr. Sonntag is responsible for granting and denying 
requests for records under the Freedom of Information Act. The District's responses attached to 
this email intend to be fully responsive to your specific request. If we have misinterpreted your 
request, please clarify your request to him in writing. 

 
You have a right to appeal a denial of records to the President of the Board of Education by 
written request directed to the President at the District office 7450 S. Wolf Road, Burr Ridge, IL 
60527 within fourteen (14) working days of your receipt of this email. 


